

CITY OF WABASH

Department of Stormwater Management

CITY HALL
202 S. Wabash Street
Wabash, IN 46992
(260) 563-4171
Fax: (260) 563-0876
Email: cityofwabash@cityofwabash.com

BOARD MEMBERS

Doug Adams
Nick Ferry
Brandon France
Randi Zimmerman-Irgang, Esq.

STORMWATER BOARD MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, MAY 15, 2018

Members present: Doug Adams, Brandon France, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman

Department heads present: Bob Gray

Wastewater Utility Office: Rachel Smithberger

Street Department-Scott Richardson

Brandon France called the Stormwater Board meeting to order.

MINUTES

Brandon France presented the minutes of February 20, 2018. Doug Adams made a motion to accept minutes, Brandon France second the motion, motion carried.

FINANCIAL REPORTS

Financial report balance is 2,173,475.09. Randi inquires if all condemnations have been recorded. Yes, all have been recorded and done. Brandon asks about Sunset water damage. Bob stated that yes there was a problem in the storm line under corner of residents' house, they did some investigating and dye testing and decided to reroute the line rather than repair in order to save time and money. Brandon also asked about Salamonie Lane and Chippewa Evaluation. Bob states storm drain they put in last year that is in place and ready to go now. Doug Adams asked if anything was going on over on the southside. Bob said yes, they have got a lot going on over there but it is part of a long-term control plan. Doug also asked about Julie Harden situation. Resident paid for some work done that was a city problem; city did reimburse them for pump they bought. Doug Adams made a motion to accept financial reports, Brandon and Randi seconded the motion, motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Brandon inquires about flooding on Chestnut, Alena, and Hill to Bob. Bob stated that they are planning on Chestnut and Alena first. We are looking at Hill St. as a possible in-house project, because it was a small project. Shady Lane will be a bigger project next year probably. Alena St. survey work has been done, hoping next month to get bid packet ready and out for bid. Have some of Chestnut St. work done but property owner they are dealing with had some concerns that slowed them down slightly. They have modified Chestnut plan a little to reduce cost. Originally, they were going to reroute the creek, property owner does not want that because he has a septic system, now creek will stay put but wall that creates bottleneck will be able to flow